
The Weekend 
Welcome to the 41st Motorcycle Rally of the Motorcycle section 

of the Auckland Veteran & Vintage Car Club. 

The rally begins on Friday at 6:00pm at the Clubrooms in Penrose 

for a pie and pud night.  The actual rally is centred again on the 

Ramarama Hall at 13 Maher Road, Opaheke, Ramarama exit 

466. 

 

The ride:  There is a longer ride of about 110 miles and a shorter 

ride of about 90 miles.  We plan two points of interest on the 

route including a visit to the huge South African steam 

locomotives currently stationed at Mercer.  There is a small cost 

for the stops which is built into your rally fee. 

 

Start:  From Ramarama Hall at 9:15am with briefing at 9:00am. 

The two visits planned are located a few minutes ride apart. 

Lunch:  Is planned to be at a local school.  This may prove to be 

impossible or may change due to Covid rules of the day. 

Dinner:  Will be held at the Clubrooms in Penrose at 6:30pm. 

Covid:  If part or all of the rally is cancelled the cost will be 

refunded.  Entrants will be advised of any changes by email. 

 

Entry to the Secretary by Saturday March 19th. 

Please ensure you advise your bank account to facilitate 

refunds if required. 
 

 

 
 

ENTERING THIS EVENT  

Each vehicle may be entered in one class only.  A minimum of three entries in 

each class may be applied for trophies to be awarded.  Each competing vehicle 

must be entered by a financial member of the Vintage Car Club of NZ Inc.  

IF you have not had a response to your entry by Wednesday 23rd March, 

please contact the secretary as soon as possible. 

Auckland Veteran & Vintage Car Club (Inc) 

Invites you to take part in the 

 

 

 

Annual Motorcycle Rally 
April 8 – 9, 2022 

            

           Winner 2020 - Alan Macy  

   on a 1974 Norton 

         

 

 

 

Join the Auckland VCC for their Annual Motorcycle 

Rally 

 

 41st 



 

41st Annual Motorcycle Rally of Auckland 
(Official Entry Form) 

Name of rider ……………………………………………………………………….……. 

Name of passenger ……………………………………………………………………….……. 

Coming from (town): ……………………………         If Riding enter KM …………… 

Phone Number        (  ) ……………….    Email………………….……….….…………. 

Make, Model & year ……………………….………… .…………………………… …..…. 

Select speed MPH 25 [  ]   30 [  ]  35 [  ] 40 [  ] 45 [  ] 

Class:   We will do this but please select combination with or without a passenger. 

Combination   [  ]     Morgan    [  ]    Vegetarian?    Yes/No                    

VCC membership no. ……….…       Branch ……….….…...     Classic Club ….….…… 

Entry details 

Entry fee  /motorcycle No ..1.. $26.00  $       .     

Friday meal / person        No……. $16.00  $       . 

Lunch bag /person No……. $15.00  $       .     

Dinner /person No……. $30.00  $       . 

       Total (incl. GST, Reg No 13-827-290) $          .     $       .      

 
My Bank account number for refunds: ……………………………………………………… 
Unless a bank account is provided a refund may not be possible 

Email entry to the Rally Secretary:       velo500@icloud.com  
An emailed entry form is preferred. 
Payment by Internet: Account 12-3008-0050049-02 in the 1st detail box enter: “MCR” 

& enter your Family name in the 2nd box. Please take care with the account number. 

Rally Secretary:  
 Jeremy Lambert, 22 Watervista Place, Mangere Bridge, Auckland 2022.  
 Ph:  027 576 7045 

 

 

 

Important 

You will need to be fully vaccinated to attend this rally.  We will 

check this when you register and pick up your rally pack at the 

Ramarama Hall on Saturday or you can email a scanned copy 

of it with your entry. 

A receipt will be sent to you shortly after your entry arrives.   Please 

check the details on the receipt carefully.  A “not-before” start 

time will be advised on the receipt but your actual start time 

advised on your rally pack may be later because we now use 

slowest first to sequence the start times and we do not know the 

final sequence until entries close.  For any special requests for 

specific start times please send a request with the entry form.  

Organisers reserve the right to start any vehicle at any time. 

Note also that the system checks your financial status so please 

make sure your VCC subs are paid.  Late entries if accepted, also 

guest riders and unpaid members are not eligible for prizes. 

 

 

Accommodation 

Essentially you need to organise your own accommodation.  If 

you will not be attending any functions in Penrose, you may want 

somewhere in the Tuakau area.  The Tuakau Hotel has undergone 

renovation for a number of years and is restored to its colonial 

appearance and the staff are also extremely helpful. 

The hotel can accommodate up to 50 singles in a range of 

options in rooms above the Hotel or in the studio apartments next 

to the hotel.  They also have 3 5-person cabins on the banks of 

the Waikato River next to the Tuakau Bridge which can 

accommodate 15 people.  Beautiful views of the river. 

If you are on your own and would like us to find a billet, please 

ask the Secretary but we cannot guarantee an outcome. 


